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AFC Mass Times 
 Saturday  
    4:00 pm Church of Our Lady, Manannah 
    5:00 pm Church of St. John, Darwin    
 

  Sunday   
   8:00am      Church of St. Philip, Litchfield 
   8:30am      Church of Our Lady, Manannah 
   10:00am    Church of St. John, Darwin 
   10:30am    Church of St Philip, Litchfield 

   12:00pm    Church of St. Philip (Spanish) 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
 

Saturday– 3:30 pm at Our Lady 
Saturday - 4:30 pm at St. John 

1st & 3rd Tuesday - 4:00 pm at St. Philip 
Or Please call A Priest for an Appointment  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Member Registration - To register as members of 

any of our three parishes go to www.shepherdofsouls.org 

and click on “I’m new”. If you prefer, you may call the 

office of the church you wish to register at.  



 

 

WEEKLY SCHEDULE & MASS INTENTIONS Area Faith Community Calendar of Events 

 For More Info go to the AFC website 

Please pray for those who are sick in the Parish especially… 
St.P: Todd Wheeler, Isaac Buhr, Beckie Schaefer, Dan Curran, Fran Tintes, Jasper Kargas, Antonio Franco, Sylvia Johnson,  Jon 

Laney, Jan Paulson, Jordan Munson, Robin, Caitlin Pitts, Karen Marsh, Shirley Buck, Mary Knutson, Tim Kapperman, Kay Grams, 

Philip Johnson, Dale Andersen, Darlene Putney, Addie Fairbairn, Carol Huhner, Peg Shaw, Roberta Meyer, Jeremy Munson, Carole 

Becker, Jim Knott, Virginia Ourada, Marge Hanson, Pat Aaker, Jodi Henricksen Winkles, Summer Franco, Florence Rezek, Cordelia 

Lewandoski, Julie Eck, Pat Munson, Jeremy Munson  Prayer Line phone number 593-8944. 

OL: Prayer Line: Mary Kalkbrenner, Nancy Haag, George Pfeffer, Dolores Wiechmann, McKenzie Knisley Family, Mary Hansen, 
Josephine Valiant.  Prayer line phone number 693-8900. 

 

St.J:   Ednel Diedrich, Susan Hummel, Alivia Hemsworth, Amber Walker, Alec McLean, Marlys Roehl, Don Bollman, Luis Larios, 

Troy Kotila, Kim (Elke) Jack, Raylan Russel, Kathy Thissen, Patrick Ecklund, Mike Ackerman, Jacob Schmitz, Kathy Eggert, Daralyn 

Goldsberry, Mary Jo Edwards, Tom & Janice Crowe, Lori Ficker, Judy Haverkamp, Wes Edwards, Jessee Steuck, Clarence Vorlicek, 

Mary Levinski, Phyllis Levno, Dale LaPlante, Ken Ballard, Reiden Cichoska, Tony & Lena Marelic, Betsy Wright.   Prayer Line Phone 

Number 693-9496. 

And all those who have asked for our prayers of healing of their friends and relatives.   

 Monday 

Jun 5 
 

Tuesday 

June 6 

StP - 8:00 am Rosary 
StP - 8:30 am Adoration Begins  
StP - No Bible Time 
AFC - 1:00 pm Staff Meeting  
StP - 4:00 pm Reconciliation 
StP - 5:15 pm Benediction  
AFC - 6:00 pm Virtus Safe Environment 
Training @ StP  
AFC - 7:00 pm AFC Pastoral Council Meeting  
StJ - 7:00 pm KC Meeting  

Wednesday  

June 7 

StJ - 8:30 am Quilting 
 

Thursday  

June 8 

AFC - 5:00 pm Prayer Shawl Meeting 
StP - 6:30 pm Music Meeting 
 

Friday 

June 9 

 

StP - No  Rosary 
StP - 9:30 am Visitation & Funeral for Kathleen 
Schlosser  
StP - 7:00 pm Spanish Rosary  
 

Saturday 

June 10 

StP - 8:00 am Band of Brothers Bible Study  
 

Sunday 

June 11 

OL - 9:30 am Retirement Party for Shirley 
Knisley  

WEEKLY SCHEDULE & MASS INTENTIONS 

Monday 

June 5 
No Mass  No Mass 

Tuesday, 

June 6 

 

8:00 am - Darwin   
David Crowe & 

Family  

5:30 pm - Litchfield  
Reese & Brynna 

Jansen  

 Wednesday 

June 7 
8:00 am - Manannah  

Deceased OL CCW 

Members  

Thursday  

June 8 

8:00 am - Darwin  Fr. Joel Kelly  

9:00 am - Bethany  No Mass 

10:00 am Meeker 

Manor  
 

Marcella Lee 

(CCW) 

Friday 

June 9 

8:00 am - Manannah  
Charlie, Gen & 

Danny Danielson  

8:30 am - Litchfield   No Mass 

Saturday  

June 10 

4:00 pm - Manannah  Krista Harms 

5:00 pm - Darwin  
Lois & Elmer 

Swenson 

    Sunday 

June 11 

 

8:00 am-Litchfield  Julie Langness 

8:30 am-Manannah  Jerry Gruenes 

10:00 am - Darwin  Chris Hansen 

10:30 am - Litchfield  
 Dorothy & Stan 

Tacheny  

12:00 pm-Litchfield
(Spanish)  

 
People of the 

Parish  

Do you have a loved one that you would like to have a Mass 

Intention  memorial  said or perhaps a special prayer 

intention  you would like to have said?  Call your parish 

office to schedule your Mass Intention or call Brenda at 320-

693-3313 or Julie at 320-693-8900 or 320-693-9496. 



 

 

Shepherd of Souls AFC      *      Parish News & Events 

A Note from Fr. Jeff Horejsi ….  
This weekend we celebrate the feast of the Most Holy Trinity. Our God has been revealed to us as a relationship of 
love among the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit. 

I want to draw attention to the Corpus Christi Eucharistic Procession announcement in this bulletin happening June 
11th in New Ulm. 

Please see the announcement about our Farewell for Fr. Brian on June 25th. 

The Diocese of New Ulm has embraced the Eucharistic Revival launched by the U.S. Conference of Catholic 
Bishops. All Catholics will be given the opportunity to be involved in the process. We are looking for “Parish 
Captains,” to foster Eucharistic centered awareness. We are also looking for those willing to serve on our AFC Core 
Team. If you are looking for an opportunity to bring the love of Jesus in the Eucharist to others, please prayerfully 
consider joining. Contact Fr. Jeff at 320-221-4120. 

We will be streaming Mass live on our website using Facebook Live every Saturday at 4:00 pm Our Lady, Sunday at 
8:00 am at St. Philip, Sunday 10:00 am at St. John. You can follow us at https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?
id=100069068800296 The video will remain on our website after the mass is over. 

Again, I want to thank you for your continued financial gifts to your parish. Any donations can be mailed or made online at 
https://www.shepherdofsouls.org/donate Please specify the name of the parish or fund you are donating to in the comments 
area. 

Readings for the week of June 4, 2023  

Sunday: Exodus 34: 4b-6, 8-9/Daniel 3: 52, 

53, 54, 55, 56/Second Corinthians 13: 11-

13/Revelation 1: 8/John 3: 16-18  

Monday: Tobit 1: 3; 2: 1a-8/Psalms 112: 1b

-2, 3b-4, 5-6/Revelation 1: 5ab/Mark 12: 1-

12  

Tuesday:    Tobit 2: 9-14/Psalms 112: 1-2, 7

-8, 9/Ephesians 1: 17-18/Mark 12: 13-17  

Wednesday:  Tobit 3: 1-11a, 16-17a/Psalms 

25: 2-3, 4-5ab, 6 and 7bc, 8-9/John 11: 25a, 

26/Mark 12: 18-27  

Thursday:  Tobit 6: 10-11; 7: 1bcde, 9-17; 

8: 4-9a/Psalms 128: 1-2, 3, 4-5/Second 

Timothy 1: 10/Mark 12: 28-34  

Friday: Tobit 11: 5-17/Psalms 146: 1b-2, 6c

-7, 8-9a, 9bc-10/John 14: 23/Mark 12: 35-

37  

Saturday:  Tobit 12: 1, 5-15, 20/Tobit 13: 2, 

6efgh, 7, 8/Matthew 5: 3/Mark 12: 38-44  

Sunday: Deuteronomy 8: 2-3, 14b-16a/

Psalms 147: 12-13, 14-15, 19-20/First 

Corinthians 10: 16-17/John 6: 51/John 6: 51

-58  

Save the Date  

Vacation Bible School  

At Our Lady Monday, July 24-Thursday July 27 

5:00 pm to 8:00 pm (we begin with a meal) 

Any questions and to register contact Shirley 

Knisley at sknisley@shepherdofsouls.org 

Save the Date  

 

Come join us for Totus Tuus this summer!  

Grades 1-6  - Monday, June 19 - Thursday, June 22, 9:00 am to 2:00 

pm. The day will be filled with games, learning skits, daily Mass and 

Fun! 

Grades 7-12 - Sunday, June 18 - Thursday, June 22, 7:30 pm to 9:30 

pm. The evening will be filled with social time, talks, games and 

adoration! 

 Parish Potluck will be held on Wednesday, June 21, 6:00 pm at the St. 

Philip Social Hall.  

Programs will be held at St. Philip’s Church.  

More information & registration form can be found on the AFC 

website:shepherdofsouls.org under Faith Formation. Registration 

deadline is June 9.  

There will be Coffee & Rolls 
Sunday, June 11 at St. Philip’s 

after 8:00 am Mass.  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100069068800296
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100069068800296


 

 

Eucharistic Adoration  
He is waiting for you to come spend time praying. 

Eucharistic Adoration will be  
 

Tuesday, June 6 St. Philip  
Adoration begins at 8:30 am, Reconciliation at 

4:00 pm, Benediction at 5:15 pm  
 

Tuesday June 20  St. Philip  
No adoration due to Totus Tuus 

 

Everyone is welcome to come and pray! 

Birthright  - Some young families need  our assistance!   
  Would you be willing to  donate a pack of disposable diapers 
or new or gently used baby clothing?  They are also in need of 
Baby Shoes, New Toys and Bottles. Birthright in Hutchinson 
is in need of our support. Donations may be placed in the 
bassinette in the back of church at St. John's and St. Philip's 
through June 4th. Thank you from St. John's and St. Phillip's 
Council of Catholic Women.    

Safe Environment Training - Would you like to 
volunteer to help with Faith Formation, St. Philip School or 
Youth Activities in our AFC? We are hosting a Virtus Safe 
Environment Training Session at St. Philips on Tuesday, June 
6, 2023 from 6:00 pm—9:00 pm. If you are interested you may 
go to www.dnu.org/safeenvironment and register. If you have 
any questions please contact Brenda Grates or Julie Schmitz in 
the Parish Offices.  

Greetings! 
Thank you to everyone who gave a gift or sent me 
well wishes for my anniversary. I have had 29 
blessed years as a priest. 
 

I have been blessed to be here in the Shepherd of 
Souls Area Faith Community for the last 10 years. 
I hope you all will be blessed abundantly in the 
future. God is always good. Please come to the 
farewell reception on Sunday, June 25 from 1:15 
pm until 3:00 or so at St. Philip. I hope to see you 
all. 

The AFC is looking for 
parishioners willing to provide 
lunches for the Totus Tuus 
participants, or suppers for the 
young adult missionary team. 
Lunches are served in the Social 
Hall at 11:45 AM. Suppers are 

served at 5:30 PM and would be only for the 4-
person Totus Tuus team, who would dine with you 
in your home. 
 

We will need lunches June 19-22. Suppers will be 
needed June 18-20, and June 22. Please contact 
Nathan Stewart if you are willing to provide meals 
for any one of those days, or if you have any 
questions. 

Our Lady  

Clean Up Days   
We will be having our Clean-Up 
days at Our Lady over the days of 
June 12, 13 & 14th. We will 

have a list of projects to be completed and the 
supplies needed. You can come when it is 
convenient for you and work on projects. Lets all 
pitch in to make our buildings and grounds look 
great!!! 

Corpus Christi Eucharistic Procession  

Sunday June 11, 2023 

Join the Diocese of New Ulm’s Eucharistic Procession at 

4:00 pm beginning at the Diocesan pastoral Center and 

ending at the Cathedral. A shuttle will be available from the 

Cathedral to the Pastoral Center from 3:00 –3:45 pm. There 

will be an opportunity for adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

beginning at 3:00 pm in the Pastoral Center Chapel. Please 

bring non-perishable food to the Pastoral Center for the Food 

Shelf. After the procession, there will be prayers & 

Benediction at the Cathedral. Barbecue to follow in 

Washington Park, across from the Cathedral. 
 

Diocesan Pastoral Center: 1421 6th St N, New Ulm 

Cathedral of the Holy Trinity: 605 N State St, New Ulm 

Cross Catholic Outreach Well Project - 
During the time of Lent the Shepherd of Souls AFC 
Lent collected funds to help Cross Catholic to 
install wells and build Sanitary latrines in 
communities battling frequent drought conditions 
and problems with waterborne disease. The AFC 
collected a total of $5,473.00 (these were donations 
that were received  at the parishes, there were 
others that were sent 
directly to Cross 
Catholic). We thank 
everyone for their 
generosity in helping with 
this Lenten project.  

Our Lady Pork Chop Supper Raffle - It is time again to 

start putting together the prizes for our annual Pork Chop 

Supper Raffle ticket. If you would like to donate a raffle prize 

please call Julie at the Parish Office, put in the Sunday 

collection, mail or email Julie at jschmitz@shepherdofsouls. 

org. Deadline for donations will be June 26th. Thank you for 

your continued support to our parish fundraiser!  



 

 

Job Opportunity - Job Opening: Faith Formation 
Coordinator at Our Lady, Manannah, part-time.  Job 
description is on our 
website www.shepherdofsouls.org  
To apply, find application on this website under AFC 
employment. It can be emailed to 
frjeff@shepherdofsouls.org. 

All are welcome to read with us "No 

Wonder They Call It the Real Presence; 

Lives Changed by Eucharistic 

Adoration" by David Pearson.  We will 

begin on June 12th at 7:00 PM. Please 

call Dcn. John and Ruthann Hansen for information 

on the location of our Praise Group each week and to 

order the book (Cost will be under $10.) 320-275-

4522.   

Our Condolences to the family of Kathleen 
Schlosser. May Kathleen rest in eternal 

peace. The obituary can be found at 
www.everloved.com. 

Fr. Brian Farewell Party - Please join us for a farewell 

party in honor of Fr. Brian Sunday, June 25, 1:15 pm to 3:00 

pm at the St. Philip’s Social Hall.  He will be moving from 

our AFC to be the Parochial Administrator of the St. Isidore 

the Farmer AFC. We wish him well! 

 Eucharistic Adoration Volunteers - “There is a 
need or more volunteers for Eucharistic Adoration, which is 
 Scheduled twice  a month. Each person is expected to 
spend 1 hour in silence before the blessed sacrament. It 
begins at 8:30 am and closes with Mass at 5:30 p.m.  You 
would be expected to spend one hour at church 2 times a 
month, once you have decided what hour you prefer.  A 
schedule is printed every day that there is adoration so the 
hours are accounted for. Will be a notice in the bulletin if 
Adoration is scheduled on that Tuesday.  If you are unable 
to attend at the time you are scheduled a sub can be 
arranged for you. 
Anyone is welcome to spend time in front of the Blessed 
Sacrament without having  to make a commitment if they 
choose. 
Call Mary Peltier (593-6080). If you would like to make a 
commitment which amounts to two hours of  scheduled 
times per month. 

Seven Sisters Apostolate Gathering - All current 
AFC Seven Sisters and any other interested women are 
invited to the annual gathering and renewal of our 
commitment on Tuesday, June 13 at the Church of St. 
Philip. 8:00 am Rosary, 8:30 am Mass, 9:00 am coffee & 
rolls provided. New Prayer booklets will be distributed. 
RSVP to Kay Leither 320-800-7087 
The mission of the Seven Sisters Apostolate is “committed 
prayerful support towards our Parish Priests through the 
assurance of the offering of at least one Holy Hour every 
day of the week for the conversion and holiness of “ each 
of our AFC Priests.  

Retirement Party - Please join us on Sunday, June 11 

after the 8:30 am Mass for Coffee & Rolls to honor Shirley 

Knisley, who will be retiring from her position as Faith 

Formation Coordinator for Our Lady. We thank Shirley for 

her years of helping our youth grow in their faith.   

Summer Bible Time  
THE BODY OF CHRIST  “Amen!” “I believe!” “It’s true!” 
St. Philip Church Hall, 9:00 am, Tuesdays, June 27- Aug. 29 

Through Prayer, the Bible, the Catechism of the Catholic 
Church, the Saints, videos, and discussion we will reflect on 
and more fully worship the great mystery of the True 
Presence of Jesus Christ in the Sacrament of the Holy 
Eucharist 

Rosary Rally - When our Blessed Mother 
appeared in Fatima on June 13, 1917, the first 
direction she gave was to continue to pray the Rosary 
daily. 

“I want you to continue saying the Rosary every 
day,” she told the children on June 13. Then she gave 
them this new addition. “And after each one of the 
mysteries, my children, I want you to pray in this 
way: ‘O my Jesus, forgive us our sins, save us from 
the fire of hell. Take all souls to heaven, especially 
those who are most in need.’” 

If our Blessed Mother, our Lady of Fatima, Our Lady 
of the Rosary tells us to include that, she must 
consider it something essential. 

Our next Rosary Rally is Saturday, June 10th noon at 
the Grotto at St. John’s in Darwin. Please join us in 
Praying in Reparation for the sins and sacrileges 
against the Sacred Heart of Jesus, the Immaculate 
Heart of Mary and against our Holy Church. 

That is why “America Needs 
Fatima” invites you to our Rosary 
Rally on June 10th, the Saturday 
nearest the Feast of the Sacred Heart 
in the month of the Sacred Heart. 

For more information contact Tim 
Benoit at 320-282-9389 or Colleen 
Bonniwell at 320-275-2735 

http://www.shepherdofsouls.org/


 

 

 

 

God Is with Us | Presence | Episode 1  
What does it mean to say that God is with us in the Eucharist? What is the Eucharist? Watch Episode 1 of Presence 

today!  
 

The Bread of Life: Jesus and John 6 by Dr. Brant Pitre  
Dr. Brant Pitre unpacks Jesus' hard saying in John 6 and dives in the mystery of Christ's Real Presence in the 

Eucharist.  
 

Corpus Christi | Sacred Art  
Dr. Ben Akers and Taylor Kemp sit down with different pieces of Sacred Art to discuss their theological meanings 

and how they can speak to us today.   
 

To sign up for Formed: Go to website, Click on Sign up, Sign up as a Parishioner, find Shepherd of Souls AFC and 
enter your name & email address.  

THIS WEEK ON FORMED  

Area Food Shelf 

Meeker Area Food Shelf—Litchfield 

Site 320-693-7661 

Dassel Area Food Shelf—320-275-0124 

531 Atlantic Ave W, Dassel 

Eden Valley Food Shelf - 556 Brooks St 

N, Eden Valley, 1:30-4:30 pm 1st & 3rd 

Wednesday of the Month  

Senior Dining - 320-693-6318 leave a 

message. Menus are available in 

Narthex at St. Philip. 

 

Attention all Shepherd of 
Souls Area Faith  

Volunteers!   
You are invited to a  

Volunteer Appreciation 
Meal on Wednesday July 

26th!  More details to  
follow! We appreciate you 
and want to celebrate all 

you have done for our AFC. 

Riverbend TEC - The next Riverbend 

TEC (Together Encountering Christ) 

weekend is June 24-26, 2024 at Holy 

Redeemer School in Marshall. A Riverbend 

TEC weekend seeks to facilitate spiritual 

growth and a personal encounter with Christ 

through music, discussions, talks, prayer, Scripture, liturgy, and 

celebration. As we seek to deepen our encounter with Jesus Christ in the 

Holy Eucharist during the Eucharistic Revival, prayerfully consider if 

Christ is calling you to experience a TEC weekend. All TEC weekends 

are open to youth age 16+ and adults. Thanks to a generous gift, the 

participation fee for the June weekend has been reduced to $15. Visit the 

https://www.riverbendtec.org/ website to register.  

 Liturgy Matters - Bishop 
Zielinski is offering a 36 week series 
of reflections on the liturgy called 
“Liturgy Matters.” These are his 
reflections on the liturgy based upon a 
book by Abbot Jeremy Driscoll, OSB 
titled “What Happens At Mass.” Audio 
recordings of these reflections, as well 
as Word files that can be inserted into 
bulletins, can be found at 
www.dnu.org/liturgy-matters. New 
reflections offered weekly.  

Open House Graduation 
Please join us for a graduation open 
house honoring Rachel Linz, daughter 
of Derrick & Lisa Linz, on Saturday, 
June 10th from 11am-2pm at her 
home, 66340 Hwy 12 Darwin, MN. 
Rachel is a graduate of  Dassel Cokato 
School. 



 

 

SUNDAY CONTRIBUTIONS and OFFERINGS FROM THE WEEKEND OF:  May 28, 2023 

OFFERINGS   St. John   Our Lady   St. Philip 

Youth & Children Envelope    $13.00   

Adult Envelope  $893.00  $2,106.00  $8,682.40 

ACH (Auto payment)  $450.00     

Loose Plate Collection  $362.50  $262.00  $502.00 

TOTAL SUNDAY OFFERING  $3,354.50  $2,381.00  $6,397.25 

Weekly Amount needed for budget  $1,705.50  $2,107.66  $9,184.40 

This Week's Difference  ($1,656.36)  $273.34  $851.40 

YEAR TO DATE SUNDAY OFFERING  $172,848.48  $116,107.69  $369,069.38 

Year to Date Budget Needs  $158,007.42  $101,167.68  $383,318.00 

YEAR TO DATE DIFFERENCE  $14,841.06  $14,940.01  ($14,248.62) 

 

SHEPHERD OF SOULS AREA FAITH COMMUNITY  
Fr. Jeff Horejsi, Pastor AFC,    693-3313, ext. 101 Office frjeff@shepherdofsouls.org 

     320-221-4120 Cell Phone 

Fr. Brian Mandel, Senior Associate Pastor AFC, 693-3313, ext 108 Office bmandel@dnu.org 

     320-905-6529 Cell Phone 

Deacon Roger Osborne   320-894-8618  osborneroger@msn.com 
Deacon John Hansen    320-221-4987  dcnjohn@shepherdofsouls.org 
 

PARISH STAFF ST. PHILIP’S  
Brenda Grates, Parish Administrator  693-3313 Ext. 100  bgrates@shepherdofsouls.org 
Jenna Scheevel, School Principal   593-4774                    jscheevel@schoolofstphilip.org 
Mary Roers, School Secretary   693-6283   mroers@schoolofstphilip.org     
Karen Kulzer, DRE: Preschool - Grade 5  693-3313 Ext. 104  kkulzer@shepherdofsouls.org 
Nathan Stewart, Grades 6-11,  
 AFC Confirmation & Family of Faith 693-3313 Ext 109  nstewart@shepherdofsouls.org 
Dave Eischens, Maintenance   320-221-1045  deischens@shepherdofsouls.org 
Julie Schmitz, Secretary (Wed)   693-3313 ext. 107  jschmitz@shepherdofsouls.org 
Monica Schreiber, Event Coordinator   693-3313 Ext 106  mschreiber@shepherdofsouls.org 
Judy Dunbar, AFC Time & Talent Coordinator  693-3313 Ext 105  jdunbar@shepherdofsouls.org  
Church Kitchen    693-3313 Ext. 102 
 

PARISH STAFF ST. JOHN’S  
Julie Schmitz Secretary (Tue & Thu)  693-9496/275-2915  jschmitz@shepherdofsouls.org 
Karin Colberg, Bookkeeper   320-221-0267  kcolberg2@gmail.com 
Deacon John Hansen, Religious Ed Coordinator  320-221-4987  dcnjohnhansen@gmail.com 
St. John’s Education Center   320-286-2800 
 

PARISH STAFF CHURCH OF OUR LADY  
Julie Schmitz, Parish Secretary (Mon & Fri)  693-8900 or 453-7526 jschmitz@shepherdofsouls.org 
Shirley Knisley, DRE    693-8900 or 453-7526 sknisley@shepherdofsouls.org 
Jerry Moudry, Custodian/Maintenance  693-8900 or 453-7526 

Diocesan Catholic 

Charities: 

1-866-670-5163  

Call for Counseling 

needs  

Bulletin Announcements: Please have your bulletin announcements to Julie at 

jschmitz@shepherdofsouls.org.  By noon on Tuesday. Thank you!  

If you, a family member, or 
someone you are caring for is 
in need of a visit or 
communion because you or 
they cannot be at Mass, or if 
someone is in the hospital, 
please contact your parish 
office, or Fr. Brian, so we can 
make arrangements for a visit. 

Report Suspected abuse of Minors to Civil and Church Authorities:  Diocese of New Ulm Safe Environment 507-233-5301, 

Meeker County Sheriff Dept. 320-693-5400, National Child Abuse Hotline:  1-800-422-4453 

SACRAMENTAL PREPARATION 
Baptism - Call a Priest & Complete Baptism Program  
First Eucharist & Confirmation - Complete Preparation Program  
Marriage - Call a Priest or Parish Office 6 months prior to proposed wedding date.  
RCIA - Call Fr. Brian or the Parish Office 

BAPTISM PREPARATION GATHERINGS 

Baptism preparation gatherings are held quarterly at St. Philip Social Hall. Make reservations please 

call or text Deacon Roger 320-894-8618 to register. 

Scan the QR Code with your 

phone to make a donation! 

Every Parishioner is a Gift to the Parish and the Church.  Your Financial Contributions and the Gift of your 

time and talents in serving the needs of our Parish and Area Faith Community is a Blessing! 



 

 


